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President Terry introduced the 
outgoing Board.  He thanked 
them for their support and a 
job well done.

Terry passed out perfect 
attendance pins:
Stephen Pick - 1yr
Terry Green - 3 yrs
Paul Gaudet - 7 yrs
Dave Wylie - 16 yrs

Bart Dailley - 20 yrs
Lyle Davidson - 28 yrs
Harry Nazarchuk - 33 yrs
Norm Moro - 35 yrs
Tom Ranson - 37 yrs.

President Terry presented incoming 
President Stephen Pick with his 
President’s Pin.

Stephen then presented Terry with his 
Past President’s Pin.  Terry was also 
presented with an engraved Gavel 
Plaque from the Club as a thank you for 
a good year.

Stephen also presented Terry’s wife, 
Faye, with a scarf as a thank you for her 
supportive efforts over the past year.

Finally Stephen introduced 
the new Board for the 2014 
- 2015 Rotary Year.



The meeting was called to order at 12:15 pm by President 
Terry Green.  In the absence of a pianist, George van Schaick 
led the singing of O Canada and the Rotary Grace.

Guests:
Bev Tonkinson introduced the 3 visitors who joined us for 
lunch.  The guest from the furthest distance was Steve Strain 
from Ladner BC.

Sunshine Report:
Harry Nazarchuk reported that Bruce McDonald is still 
recuperating in the Foothills Hospital.  Bob Depledge is 
recuperating at home following hip surgery.  Harry also 
mentioned that it was nice to see Lyle Davidson has conquered 
his health issues.

Minute People: 
•   Garth Sabirsh requested that members sign up for parking 
at the  Spruce Meadows North American Tournament.  Parkers 
are especially needed for Friday July 4th, Saturday July 5th and 
Sunday July 6th.

•   Rob Whitfield of the High River Club invited club members 
to the High River Rotary Club’s Annual Golf Tournament on 
Thursday July 17th.  Their club is also hosting a Lobster Fest.  If 
you are interested call Rob in High River.

Paul Harris Fellowship 
Presentations:
Rosemary Crawford presented 
Paul Harris pins to Ernie 
Hawrylyshen (+2) and Joe 
Hooper (+2 and +3).  They 
were thanked for their support 
of The Foundation.

Berto’s Report:
Berto gave his last report 
before returning home to 

Brazil on July 13th.  The highlight of his week was attending 
the Sundre Pro Rodeo with Ron Smith.  He enjoyed the whole 
experience, but the BS Poker Event was an especially 
memorable event.

50/50 Winner:
Duncan McKillop’s number 
was drawn.  Duncan 
donated the funds to Berto.

Sergeant at Arms:
John McBean shared a few thoughts on the differences 
between men and women.  Good humour.  John surveyed 
those present as to whether they had been fined this Rotary 
Year.  All members indicated they had been fined.  To enhance 
the clubs funds, he fined everyone a $2.

This week was a Club Assembly for the ‘passing of the gavel’.

Closing:
New President Stephen closed the 
meeting by reminded all that this 
is Rotary Fellowship Month.



New Rotary Year Begins
July 15th  Club Assembly
July 22nd  Ashid Bahl, For the Love of Children Society
July 29th  Tad Malmine, Calgary Police Service  —  Bullying

Membership Month
August 1st - 4th  Parking @ Spruce Meadows for the Alberta Kennel Club Summer Classic
August 5th  Don Bradshaw, Calgary Watch and Clock Collectors
August 12th  Blake Nill, Football Coach, U of C Dinos
August 19th  Lunch in the Park

New Generations Month
September 2nd  Bart Dailley, Canadian History: Klondike Gold Rush
September 10th - 14th Parking @ Spruce Meadows for The Masters
September 16th  Preston Manning, Founder of Manning Centre
September 23rd  Jason Glass, 2013 Stampede Chuckwagon Champion

Vocational Service Month
October 7th  District Governor Garth Toombs visit
October 26th - 27th Casino

Rotary Foundation Month
November 14th - 16th Parking @ Spruce Meadows for The Christmas Market
November 21st - 23rd Parking @ Spruce Meadows for The Christmas Market
November 29th - 30th Parking @ Spruce Meadows for The Christmas Market

Hello Rotarians!
These past couple of months have been more hectic than any I 
have ever experienced in school.  All of a sudden we had three 
different assignments due in every class and yours truly might 
have procrastinated just a little bit.  I had three finals, all of 
which went well, and then school was done.  It was a very 
abrupt ending.  No ceremonies, no tearful goodbyes, and no 
unusually long hugs occurred on that last day.  We all packed 
up our things and headed out and very few of us looked back.  
It’s strange to think about now.  Anyway, I received my report 
card and despite a couple of unwanted eighties here and there, 
I remained on honour roll.  Overall, it was a good ending to a 
great year.  I think back now to the girl who couldn’t even find 
her way between the math hallway and the sciences hallway, 
and it seems like a lifetime ago.  Now I’m thinking about that 
girl who will have to find her way between airport gates in a 
foreign country.

Many exchange things have also been happening.  I’ve 
received my guarantee form and I know my departure date: 
August 28th.  I’ve reached out to a few students who will also 
be in my district next year, and we’ve been sharing tips on 
how to learn German.  We’re all coming from different 
countries, but by the end of the year, hopefully we’ll have a 
language in common.  I’ve started stocking up on Canadian 
things to gift my host families and members of my host club 
with, as well as looking into some unique pin ideas.

This past weekend my father and I volunteered at Spruce 
Meadows and parked quite a few cars.  During my time there, 

standing in those grass fields being eaten alive by mosquitoes, 
I realized how fortunate I was to be not only a Youth Exchange 
student, but one from this club.  Rotary has been so engaging 
and will change my life in ways I can’t even imagine yet.  
Without even taking into consideration the exchange itself, I 
have witnessed incredible acts of service within the Rotary 
community and those will impact me for years to come.  
There’s something about vests and blazers but whether they 
are fluorescent green and accompanied by a neon orange flag 
or the same red as the Canadian flag, I wear them proudly.

Throughout my exchange I’ll be keeping a blog.  Currently it’s 
being updated but once it is all set up, I will pass along the 
URL through Fran or Bill and you can follow my exchange as it 
progresses.

Lastly, I would like to say thank you once again.  Without your 
support and generosity, such programs would not exist.  If ever 
you find yourselves in Rhein Valley, please send me an email!



Moving you with care
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Stampede Breakfast Statistics:
Ingredients for + 3,000 Guests
 Sausages   650 lbs.
 Baked Beans   200 litres
 Pancake Batter  300 lbs.
 Pancake Syrup  100 litres
 Whipped Topping  40 litres
 Butter Balls   100 lbs.
 Blueberries   125 lbs.
 Coffee   75 lbs.
 Creamers   1,000
 Coffee Cups   3,000
 Croissants   1,300
 Muffins   1,500
 Juices   2,000
 Knives, Forks & Plates for + 3,000
 Carriage House Staff  75

Chinook Rotary Annual Dues 
$250

Due by July 1st.
If you have not yet paid your dues, please 

do so asap.  You can easily do so by
cash, cheque or Visa.

Pay Connie at the front desk, 
or contact Al Holt.

The Boss hard at work.
Thanks Will, for a great event !!



With the start of a “New Rotary Year” we must turn our thoughts 
to membership.  We need a strong campaign to find new 
members.  Our club is losing membership, with 87 active 
members, 2 honourary members, and 2 summer members.  In 
2010 we peaked at 103 active members and 5 honourary 
members.

Rotary International has instituted a new program to recognize 
members who recruit new members into the club.  Effective July 
1,2014 all current members who bring in a new member will be 
acknowledged.  You can read about this new program at the My 
Rotary site, and a few details are included here.  The brochure has 
been uploaded to the Club Website in the member documents 
area.

Let’s help Stephen reach one of his goals, to increase membership 
in our club for 2014-15.

Your Membership Committee
Ron Smith Chairman

We would like to share information regarding the New Member 
Sponsor Recognition Program, an initiative approved by the Board 
of Directors to recognize new member recruitment efforts by 
Rotarians.

The program started in January 2014, and it has been received 
extremely well around the world.  We hope that you will also take 
advantage of this opportunity as a way to honour your club 
members’ achievements in strengthening your clubs and sharing 
the gift of Rotary.

The brochure and frequently asked questions are available to learn 
more about the New Member Sponsor Recognition Program.

Thank you for your support for membership development, and 
best wishes for a successful new Rotary year!

Best regards,
Membership Recognition Team
Membership Research and Programs

Rotary International’s global update of Polio cases reported 
for the week ending 2 July:
 Afghanistan 1, Pakistan 5, Nigeria 0
 2014 YTD 112, 2013 YTD 95

(Endemic and Non 
Endemic) cases as reported 
by The World Health 
Organization.




